Region H Coalition Meeting Minutes In person February 15th, 2024

Megan Craft welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
Everyone introduced themselves at their tables. They were separated into tables for the Chemical/Radiation TTX. 
State and Partner Updates: 
EMA: Bill Laird let everyone know That there were new EMA directors for Wilkinson and Twiggs counties. EMAG is coming up in April. 
EMS: Recertification for medics is due tomorrow Feb 16th. Hall County    
DPH: Jennifer Stokes let everyone know that District 5-1 Drive Thru exercises are in Bleckley and Johnson counties this year.  Planning meetings have begun. Chief Kelley will invite Bleckley and someone else from Johnson will extend the invite. Exercises will be in the fall. Introduced Stacy Kitchens as the Districts Inventory Specialist. 
EPI: Jill Bracewell did not have an update.  
Hospital: No hospital update. 
GPFL: Whitney will continue to share tools and educational information for all hospitals and Ip’s. 
LTC: Donna Holman is retiring. That means we will have a vacant spot on the Executive Committee. Also the Council Coordinator will have an empty spot where Donna is leaving.  
State Partners: Frank Daniell let everyone know that EMAG Registration is open for April 17-19 conference. Over 90 abstracts submitted for EMAG, over half were public health, incredible participation to submit abstracts. Seliyah with GHA introduced herself to everyone. 
Southern Linc: Lonnie Pate and Tracy Edenfield let everyone know about their product offerings and state implantation of Southern Lincs. He brought new updated phones and radios to show everyone 
Chemical/Radiation TTX 
	We hosted our annual TTX. This was the Chemical/Radiation Surge TTX for the next 2 hours of the meeting. Everyone was divided into tables with county partners or like facilities. We completed each module in the time period then did a brief report out after each module. All documents for the exercise can be found on GHC911 or the Coalition Website. 
Lunch was catered by Cracker Barrell for our annual Thanksgiving Lunch.
Megan ended with Coalition updates: Megan Craft updated everyone on the budget year. This is the last year of the 5 year grant cycle, the focus is Chemical. All funds have to be spent by the end of the year (June 30). Burn Kits are still available for pick up for any EMS partners that did not receive them, all hospitals have received. IV fluid warmer adapters were available for pick up as well. Emergency Lighting Kits for SNFs are also still available for pickup for those facilities that did not pick them up. We received our carryover budget earlier this month and have spent it on Portable AC/Heating Units. No carryover will happen next year because it is the end of the grant cycle.
· All PAPRS and DECON go Kits were ordered and are in our storage for all Hospital partners to pick up. EMS some kits are available for you as well! Please set up a time with me to pick up. 

 All trainings and upcoming meetings are provided on PowerPoint. Megan shared updated contact information for the Executive Committee and new EMA partners. 
Next Coalition Meeting is May 16, 2024 at OFTC and will be the last Coalition Meeting of the 5 year grant period! 
